## March 2025 Monthly Meeting

March 24, 2025, 1:00PM

Quorum of primary members present

Jess Riesenberg – Chair, BLM Primary Member Dave Callery – USFS Primary Member Cedar Drake – NPS Primary Member Brian Van Druten – FWS Primary Member Russell Benford – NASF Primary Member

Rebecca Lloyd - USFS Associate Member - Note Taker

Justin Proffer – BLM Associate Member Hannah Robinson – BLM Associate Member Missy Dressen – USFS Associate Member Courtney Rowe – USFS Associate Member Jennifer Gibson – NPS Associate Member Diane Abendroth – NPS Associate Member

## Roster Changes

NPS: new Laurie Fisher, NPS Arch (based in Georgia) NPS now includes Laurie and Jen and Diane for Associate members with Linn taking over for Cedar as Primary.

Brian Van Druten taking over for Jess as Chair of READ SC (Jess will continue in role as Primary for BLM). Linn Gassaway will become the Vice Chair and Jen will continue her role as Primary for BIA.

## SOP Review

Due in April, look through comments and Primary members will vote on the recommendations for all the SOPs

-highlighted proposal for reducing the associate members by one person

# <u>IPTM</u>

Courtney out today. Meeting today to go over approved course changes based on Workshop recommendations...last workshop on April 4. Soon after will be the first REAF course to go over— primary change will be focused on scenarios and experience rather than Power Points.

David Schultz provided updates for field portion that the Subcommittee will work on—NWCG will not develop field days for any course including the REAF. The READ SC is invited to draft an outline for what content a field day for training might/should include. Does the READSC want to create a working group to work on the Optional Field Day? If so, who will be apart of it? The Optional Field Day information will be on our READSC webpage.

## Video Library Review

Compiled spreadsheet with itemized list of available videos in the Learning Library. READ SC should provide comments about if there are issues/concerns with videos. The READ SC may recommend some videos are removed from the library.

154 videos in total  $\rightarrow$  divided out among group than each person reviews 9 – 10 videos.

Discussion on how to divide up responsibilities for review. Cedar recapped the intent of the videos so people could review that in context. Both Cedar's intent summary and xls sheet in Chat. (No access). The context for review will be in the spreadsheet as well.

## Executive Board- Response to Questions

Schultz didn't have updates, but will ask them.

## PMS-313 Updates

- Wait for updating until the M-280 course is finalized so then know from that what to put in the 313.
- Eventually will need a subgroup to work on these updates.
- Schultz will provide latest document for updating when we are ready. Publication shop has some key vacancies and reviews are between 2-3 months.
- FYI, Erika Lamb new NWCG Coordination and taking over a lot of acronyms from Carmen.

## PMS 205

Resource protection measures—Jess will work with the GIS committee to make changes. Some staff turnover with GIS too. Heidi is no longer on the geospatial subcommittee nor will she be our liaison anymore. READSC Chair to please go direct with corresponding chair for needs.

## <u>Other</u>

Conflicts with this standing meeting time, particularly the late hour on the east coast. Brian will work on sending out a Doodle Poll to try and find new time earlier in the day for this standing meeting.